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Fellow Lions, 

 

Itôs time to turn up the heaté  Fire up your passion for our organization and melt away your winter blues by 
attending the Winter Conference on February 10, in Williamsburg. Morning classes include an update on 
district transition planning and conducting a membership open house. Our luncheon speaker will be Dr. Seth 
Corey. Dr. Corey joined the Virginia Commonwealth University faculty in 2015 as Chief of the Division of 
Hematology and Oncology and the Inaugural Childrenôs Hospital Foundation Endowed Chair in Pediatric 
Cancer Research. He is also the co-leader of the Cancer Molecular Genetics Research     Program at VCU 
Massey Cancer Center. He will discuss issues in pediatric cancer; one of the newest Lions service focus   
areas. Itôs vital that cabinet members and club presidents attend the 2:00 cabinet meeting. Please remember a 
quorum is required to conduct business so we appreciate your attendance to meet this requirement. Our   
mixer will begin at 4:00 PM. You can be on the road by 5:00. If you want to spend the night, Williamsburg 
has plenty of hotels to choose from. Itôs almost Valentineôs Day so come to learn and stay to play! Speaking 
of firing up your enthusiasm itôs time to get serious about completing your Lions 101 pledge. A total of 158 
Lions took the pledge this year. Iôm aware of four members completing the requirements. Congratulations to 
Lion Beth Stevens, District Governor; Lion Jeff Gaddis, 1st VDG; Lion Pat Kerr, Region I Chair; and Lion 
Mack Stevens, GMT for fulfilling their pledges. There are potentially eleven others who have completed the 
challenge ï Iôm waiting to hear from you!  It will be my honor to present you with your Lions 101 pin. The 
membership extension workshop will be held on January 22, at 6:30 PM (location to be confirmed). The 
training is open to all members. Please RSVP to dg@district24d.com by January 17. Letôs continue          
celebrating 100 years of service by making a difference in our communities. Check out Lion Patôs article 
about our worldwide week of service for hunger this month. In honor of world Braille day, January 4, Iôm 
signing off in Braille.  
 
 

(Together We serve, DG Beth)   
 

GOVERNORõS MESSAGE 

mailto:dg@district24d.com
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Lions, 

 

  Happy New Year. It's the end of 2017 and the beginning of 2018. I hope everyone had a good Christmas and 
was able to spend time with their family and friends.  

  I have been very busy visiting clubs and getting ready for next year, there is a lot going on. I know the clubs 
are busy. Keep up the great job you are all doing. 

  I would like to welcome our new club and it's member to the district. I know the Lions will make a difference 
in their community and the district.  

   The weather is changing and it is getting colder, so keep in contact with your club members young and old.  

   I will be calling on some of you Lions in the district for positions on the cabinet for next year. I have some 
already filled but there  are a lot more to go. I still have a lot to do for next year.  Joining two districts takes a 
lot of work and planning, but it is coming along good. 

  LION'S of 24D keep up the great job and the support that you have given to District Governor for all the 
work she has done for this district and for lionism. 

 

Yours in Lion's, 

   Lion Jeff Gaddis 

   1VDG 24D 

Jeff  Gaddis  

1st Vice District Governor  

Weõve been pawed! 
Congratulations to the following Lions for stepping forward to 
take the Lions 101 pledge. Thank you for making the         
commitment to build a strong foundation for our second       
century of service. Pictures were not available for these Lions. 

Karen Kolet, Bill Przytula, Don Fuller, Don Smith, Roy Tucker, Tom Ya-
ger, Rick Barry, Dalene Bailey, Philip Giles, Doug Reily, Gianne Roberts, 
John Chamberlayne, Bruce Seamans, Bill Wilson, Chuck Steenburgh,Gary 
Brown, Kathy Jones, Randy Jones, Ruth Ann Steenburgh, Debbie Wilson, 
Eddie Ackiss, Evonne Green, Mary Durbin, James Anderson, Paul Kerr, 
Frank Alcorn, James Jernigan, Sue Jernigan,  
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Pat Jones  

2nd Vice District Governor  

Greeting Fellow Lions, 

I óm hoping you all had a GREAT Holiday. 

Iôm hoping you are ready for the New Year.  

We have so much we can do during this time of year.  

*********************************************************************************** 

Did you know that nearly 800 million people go to bed  hungry every night?  This January join Lions 
around the world by joining the Worldwide Week of Service to Fight Hunger this January 8-14.             
Relieving hunger is one of the best ways to invest in our community.  

Here's how your club can take part in this special event: 

1. Plan your project - Host a service project that impacts hunger in your community during the week of 
January 8-14. Consider inviting members of your community or another local service club to serve with 
you. 

2. Promote your project - Publicize your project to showcase your club and the power of service. Remem-
ber to wear your Lions branded gear when youôre serving to increase your visibility. 

3. Report your project - Report your service on the MyLCI Service Activity Report to help us reach new 
levels of service in our Centennial Service Challenge. Be sure to include the project date. 

 

Celebrate Your Service  - Through the Power of WE, we will be able to help many families struggling to 
put food on the table. This is a great time to plan a project to help hungry children and families. 

 Partner with other Lions club or other community organizations, so that we can make the greatest 
impact for our community. 

 Here are a few ideas: Help stock a local food pantry, bag school lunches or distribute food to those 
who need it most. 
 

Do not forget to use the MYLIONS app to advertise and coordinate your project. 

 

Thank you all, 

2nd. VDG Pat Jones 
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Governorõs Calendar 

JANUARY 

3  Filipino American Open House 

12&13 Council of Governorôs Mtg 

15  LCF24D Quarterly Meeting 

17  Zone C Meeting 

17 EGRC Quarterly Meeting 

22 Membership Recruitment Trng 

23 Zone A Meeting 

FEBRUARY 

9  James City Charter Night 

10  Cabinet Meeting/Winter Conference 

13  Zone I 3rd Qtr Meeting 

15  LMSHU Quarterly Meeting 

24 Vision Walk Kick Off 

MARCH 

2-4 RLLI 

8  Region III Meeting 

9  Governorôs Council Meeting 

10  DGe Training 

13  Region I Meeting 

13 Zone G Meeting 

19 Region II Meeting 

APRIL 

15  Vision Walk 

16  Southside Lions Charter Night 

27-29 Diabetes Camp 

28 Zone I 4th Qtr Meeting 
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District 24B and 24D   Winter Conference 

Both Districts will join together 

Saturday, February 10, 2018 

Colonial Heritage Club 

6500 Arthur Hills Drive 

Williamsburg VA  23188 

 

(Please use a separate registration form for each person) Lions Position _______________________ 

Name_____________________________________   Name for name tag_______________________ 

Address___________________________________________________________________________ 

City______________________________________________State__________Zip________________ 

Phone__________________________Email______________________________________________ 

District______________________________Club__________________________________________ 

Registration (Includes Conference Pin) ____________________$10.00         $__________ 

Lunch (Salad, Deli Board with Soup, Apple Pie)_____________$21.00         $__________ 

Social Hour (with hors dôoeuvres) and cash bar_______________$9.00         $__________  

     Total Amount Due                  $__________ 

 

 

Make checks payable to James City Lions Club and mail with completed registration forms: 

To: 2018 Lions Winter Conference: c/o Lion Carrol Bailey, 4700 Newport Forest, Williamsburg, VA  23188 

 

All money and forms must be received by January 25, 2018 

For questions and hotel information contact:  Lion Carrol Bailey 757-259-6878 Dalsgal2@aol.com or 

Lion Margene Hartsough 757-250-3151 Margene234@aol.com 

mailto:Dalsgal2@aol.com
mailto:Margene234@aol.com
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Dates to remember 2017 ð 2018  
Event     Date   Location  

FDI     1/26 ï 29/18  Atlanta, GA  

Pin Traders    2/2/18   Culpeper  

Winter Conference 24A/24C  2/3/18   Culpeper  

Winter Conference 24D/24B  2/10/18  Williamsburg  

District 24D Cabinet Meeting  2/10/18  Williamsburg 

VisionWalk Kick Off   2/24/18  YNot Italian Rest, Princess Anne Rd. 
Region III Meeting   3/8/18    

Region I Meeting   3/13/18  Hosted by Mathews Lions 

Region II Meeting   3/19/18  Moose  Lodge Chesapeake  

RLLI     3/2ð3/4 

*Leadership Training Day  4/7/18   TBD  

White Cane Days   4/9 ï 15   

VisionWalk    4/22/18  31st St. Park, Virginia Beach  

Diabetes Camp   4/27 ï 29/18  Triple R Ranch, Chesapeake  

*Journey for Sight   TBD   

Broom Sales    5/1 ï 7/18   

State Convention   5/17 ï 20/18  Wyndham Virginia Crossings Hotel 
         and Conference Center, Richmond, VA  

*Final District Meeting  6/13/18  TBD  

International Convention  6/29 ï 7/3/18  Las Vegas, NV 

*date subject to change based on facility availability  

The Foundation Fighting Blindnessô Hampton Roads VisionWalk Launch and Learn (Kickoff) will be held 
on Saturday, February 24 at 11:30 am at YNot Italian - Princess Anne (3276 Princess Anne Road.) We invite 
you to a complimentary information luncheon to learn more about the upcoming VisionWalk and the     
Foundationôs mission to drive the research that will provide preventions, treatments, and cures for blindness 
caused by retinal degenerative diseases. Attendees will also hear from Deputy Chief Research Officer, Brian 
Mansfield, Ph. D, about the latest news from the front lines of clinical trials. For more details and registration 
contact Connor Archibald at 410-423-0618 or visit http://www.fightblindness.org/HamptonRoadsVisionWalk 

 

 Event Title: Foundation Fighting Blindness Hampton Roads VisionWalk Launch and Learn,       
Foundation Fighting Blindness Deputy Chief Research Officer, Brian Mansfield, Ph. D, will present the latest 
news from the front lines of clinical trials.  

 Date: Saturday, February 24 2018 

 Location: YNot Italian - Princess Anne (3276 Princess Anne Road, Virginia Beach) 

 Time: 11:30 AM ï 1:30 PM          

SAVE THE DATE! 

http://www.fightblindness.org/HamptonRoadsVisionWalk
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Itôs always nice to welcome new faces and friends into the Lions Organization. Please join me 
in welcoming these 2 new members into the District and make it a point to say hello when you 

meet them. 

CHARTERED    YEAR  CLUB 

6 January 1933       85th  Newport News Host 
20 January 1955        63rd  Oceana-Lynnhaven-Golden 
21 January 2011        7th  Norfolk State University 
22 January 1982        36th  New Kent County 
23 January 1948        70th  Chesapeake Southside 
24 January 1957        61st  Chesapeake Great Bridge 
29 January 1942        76th  Tappahannock  

Thanks to the following clubs for their continued service to 
their communities and to the District: 

Charter Days  

Stanley Moss, VB Thalia 

Kathy Halpin, VB Town Center Blind 
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Fellow Lions, 

 

The Region 1 Meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 13, 2018 at the Piankatank Ruritan 
Club located at 7138 Buckley Hall Road, Route 109, Hudgins, VA.  The meeting will be host-
ed by the Mathews and Gloucester Lions Clubs.   

 

ALL YOU CAN EAT!! 

 

 Fried Oysters      Smithfield Ham 

 Fried Chicken      Shrimp Salad 

 Green Bean & Potatoes     Rolls 

 Assorted Desserts      Coffee or Tea 

 

~ Plus the outstanding raffle items that promise to make the winners happy! ~ 

 

The cost will be $20.00 and the cutoff date is March 8, 2018.  Please get your reservations 
in early! Send your reservations and check payable to Mathews Lions Club to: 

Mathews Lions Club 

c/o Lion Gerald Jones 

P. O. Box 281 

Mathews, VA 23109 

 

If you have any questions you can contact Lion Gerald at 804-694-7567(c) or me at 757-229-
0991 (h).  

Lion Pat Kerr, Region 1 Chairperson 

   REGION 1 MEETING TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 2018 

CLUB   NUMBER ATTENDING   AMOUNT ENCLOSED 
 
___________________________________________________________________________
     

REGION I MEETING 
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ScripTalk for Audible Prescription Labels, by Lion Frances Durham, Virginia Beach 
Town Center Blind Lions Club 

 

 Fellow Lions, 

 

What if you or someone you know cannot read because they have dyslexia, they have         
difficulty reading normal print as they have aged and reading glasses will not help, or     
someone is totally blind, and they have a medical condition that could be a matter of life or 
death if they take the wrong medication. 
 

When your doctor prescribes medication for you and you get your prescriptions filled and all 
of your medicine bottles look and feel the same size and shape, and you donôt have anyone 
available to tell you which medicine is which.  What can you do? 
 

You donôt have to take a chance choosing the wrong medication or playing Russian Roulette 
with your medication anymore. 
 

ñI am totally blind and I was introduced to ScripTalk at a National Federation of the Blind  
convention and I cannot tell you how relieved I feel to be sure of which medication I  am  
taking, and not having to try to remember which medication to take and how often. 
 

I am excited to be sharing information on Accessible Prescription labels!!  I know firsthand 
what a valuable tool ScripTalk is for independence and safetyò said Lion Trish Bissell from  
En-Vision America.  
 

ScripTalk, ótalking labelsô,  óScripViewô, large print labels and Braille labels are now widely 
available at pharmacies such as Right Aid, Walmart, and CVS, across the USA. All of these 
options are provided free through a participating pharmacy. The Pharmacy will put the      
barcode label on your medicine bottle, and En-Vision America provides the ScripTalk reader 
on loan to the customer free of charge, or they can use the free ScripTalk Mobile App with an 
Android phone. (IOS App is coming soon). It is very easy to operate.  You would turn on the 
reader, and you would move the barcode across the reader, and the name of the medication, 
date, and instructions for taking the medication is read out loud with a clear and                  
understandable voice.   
 

En-Vision America can help customers get started with accessible prescription labels at their 
pharmacy or find a participating pharmacy in their area by calling En-Vision America.  The 
website also provides a useful tool to search for a participating pharmacy based on zip code. 

 

http://www.envisionamerica.com/products/
scripability/scriptalk/participating-pharmacies/ 

 

http://www.envisionamerica.com/products/scripability/scriptalk/participating-pharmacies/
http://www.envisionamerica.com/products/scripability/scriptalk/participating-pharmacies/
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For more information contact: 

Lion Trish Bissell  

Lion's  Liaison & MD-35 Leaderdogs Chair 

(W) 941-702-6609  (C) 217-779-3821 

http://envisionamerica.com 

 

 

Lions Charity Foundation Receives $68K Donation 

 

 

 

In December the Lions Charity Foundation of District 24-D, Inc. received a Cashierôs Check for $68,179.67 
from the Peninsula Home for the Aged, Inc. ï Shelton-on-the-Bay in Hampton, Virginia.  

 

Shelton-on-the-Bay assisted living home on Mallory Street in Hampton closed in recent months. The Home 
for the Aged opened for business in 1947 and was managed by the former Hampton Cosmopolitan Club. A 
few years after the opening, the Hampton Lions Clubs were approached and they took on the Shelton as a 
service project participating as members of the Board of Trustees, and general management of the facility.  
Shelton was also a recipient of Grants from the Lions Charity Foundation when the Hampton Lions needed 
help with the Shelton which required means beyond their collective capability.  

 

The home was in continuous operation for nearly seventy years but recently experienced insurmountable  
financial difficulties. As a result of these financial difficulties the Board of Trustees made the burdensome 
decision to close its doors. All the residents were relocated to facilities on the Peninsula and the Eastern 
Shore. The property was sold and after financial obligations were satisfied the Peninsula Home for the Aged 
had assets remaining.  

 

The Shelton-on-the-Bay Board of Trustees wanted to ensure that the remaining assets were distributed 
properly and kept faith with Shelton-on-the-Bayôs mission. The Board of Trustees decided the Lions Charity 
Foundation was the appropriate organization to receive their remaining assets where they could be confident 
the funds would be managed and dispersed appropriately. 

 

The Lions Charity Foundation wishes to thank the Shelton-on-the-Bay Board of Trustees for their confidence 
and generous donation. 

http://envisionamerica.com
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It is with a heavy heart I ask you to please keep the following 
Lions and their families in your prayers. As we remember the 
friends we have lost, try to find solace in the fact that through 
their Lionism they have touched countless lives and the world is 
a better place for it. If you know of a Lion that was lost and not 
honored here, please accept my apologies and contact the 
Knightôs Vision Editor, they will be memorialized in the next 
issue. 

    

        John Thompson, Southside Lions, 37 years 

Yours in Lionism, 

DG Beth Stevens 
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MAKE FINDING, SIGNING AND SATISFYING MEMBERS A PRIORITY 

The following recruiting ideas have been used successfully by Lions leaders around the world to maintain 

strong and active clubs. Try them out at your club! 

PUBLICIZE ACTIVITIES 

Announce upcoming club meetings time, date and place in your local paper; invite everyone to attend.  

Give them several ways to contact you include a phone number, e-mail and mailing address. 

Think WIIFM- "What's In It For Me?" That's what prospective members are asking themselves. Be sure to 

tell them specifically how membership will benefit them. 

Send out a flyer about your club to targeted groups such as veterans, womenôs clubs, or ethnic groups. 

Send these people a personal invitation to attend your next event. Follow up with a phone call. 

Send e-mail reminders to all members and potential members about up-coming meetings and projects.  

Provide an information packet about your club to potential new members. Include a calendar of events, a list 

of club officers, and an application to join. 

Display copies of your club newsletter at every meeting. 

Publicize any awards your club or members have won, such as Merit Awards or Lions scholarships. People 

like to join groups that are successful. 

Call or e-mail visitors after they have attended a meeting. Thank them for visiting the club and invite them to 

your next event. 

Ask local businesses for donations of items such as notebooks, mugs, or gift certificates. Offer these as      

incentives to new members who join during your membership drive. 

Co-sponsor a high visibility event, such as a dance, concert, seminar, or sporting contest to raise awareness 

of your club and its activities. 

Get members to talk to lots of people about Lions. Experts say it takes ten calls to make one sale. 

Plan club social events in addition to service activities. People like to join groups that are friendly and fun. 

If you have non-members who have come to several events, give them an application and ask them to join. 

Some people never join simply because no one has taken an interest and encouraged them to sign up. 

Print names of new club members in your newsletter and recognize them at club meetings. Demonstrate that 

your club is strong and growing. 

GET THE COMMUNITY INVOLVED 

Create a membership committee to focus on new ways to bring in members. Make it easy to participate.   

Establish and publicize a regular meeting schedule. Provide a local contact name and phone number on all 

your materials and then return calls promptly! 



Lions of Virginia, District 24-D  

13 

Get members to prepare a two-minute talk on the value of joining Lions. Give the presentations to another 

group at work, church etc. and then get them to handout membership applications and information. 

Produce display boards with pictures from club activities, membership information, and a calendar of        

upcoming events. 

Create an inexpensive bookmark advertising your club, then leave them in the Library at the counter.  

Set up tables displaying Lions materials at community activities fairs. 

Participate in a charity event with other clubs or organizations. Invite members of other groups to visit one of 

your meetings and learn more about your club. 

Write an article for your local paper on a successful club project or high profile speaker. 

GET YOUR MEMBERS INVOLVEDðAsk members for names of friends and coworkers who could     

benefit from Lions membershipéé..Host a special "bring a friend" meeting featuring an ice-breaker        

exercise, a brief club orientation, and refreshments. Each member must bring a friend with them to the     

meeting. 

Consider sponsoring a friends dues for a year, show them how much you know it will benefit them.           

Encourage them to try before you buy. 

Offer an incentive such as a pin or mug to members who bring at least two guests to a meeting. 

Announce membership updates at each meeting and remind people to bring friends to the next event. Let 

your members know that recruiting is a top priority for the group. 

Make each prospective member feel special. Make an effort to remember names and to smile and greet     

people by name when you see them again. 

Always speak with excitement and pride when describing your club. Remember: Enthusiasm is contagious! 

Survey current members to determine what benefits are most valuable to them. Emphasize these benefits 

when creating flyers or speaking to potential new members. 

Highlight and explain a different membership benefit at each meeting. 

Organize a behind-the-scenes tour of a popular organization such as an amusement park, casino, or winery. 

Require people to be members in order to attend. 

Provide refreshments at your meetings. 

Invite a successful professional in your community to speak to your club on the value of joining professional 

associations. 

Offer a prize to the person in your club who recruits the most new members. 

The key to making a successful membership campaign work, is inspiring all of our members to make         

involving family, friends and coworkers a top priority for your club. Please contact me if you need brochures, 

new member packets, or help of any kind. 

Mack Stevens, Global Membership Team Chairman, 757-621-9074  
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Williamsburg Host Lions Christmas Parade 

Williamsburg Host Lions Club participated in the Annual Williamsburg Christmas Parade.  We are proud to announce the Lions 
Float won ñFirst Placeò in the overall competition. Two members, Lion Doug Brown and Lion Bert Bull, were dressed in traditional 
Lion Costumes.  The theme for this year's float was Winter Wonderland.  The float had both music and inflatable snowmen, one of 
which seemed to dance to the beat. The float was constructed by the membership of the Williamsburg Host Lions Club.  


